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up to this Statutory Public Meeting.  Given the importance of the OGDI lands to the study area, 
we respectfully request the Town meet with MHBC and OGDI to give fair consideration to 
the concerns raised in our January 18, 2020 submission prior to any further revisions and 
adoption of the proposed OPA. 

 
2. During the Public Workshop of November 25, 2019 (and as noted previously) information and 

options on matters including land uses, parks and open space, roads and blocks, and building 
heights were shared by the Town and its outside consultant to the public.  Feedback were solicited 
from the community on these various layers of policy change and appeared to be documented 
as part of the process.  In considering the current form of the draft OPA, we do not understand 
why the Town did not follow up with a subsequent Public Workshop or meeting illustrating a 
preferred option based on feedback and input received to date.  Furthermore, we do not 
understand why the draft OPA lacks the granular level of detail to which was presented to the 
public for input at the 2019 Public Workshop.  The Town must explain how comments received 
from OGDI have been addressed, what decisions were made that let to the current policy 
approach, and allow an opportunity to provide further input before bringing forward the 
draft OPA to Planning and Development Committee for consideration.  

 
3. The draft OPA provides minimum percentages of gross floor area being dedicated to employment 

in the various sub-districts of the Urban Core designation.  The form of employment control was 
never presented at the Public Worksop, and represents new information that the public have not 
had the benefit to consider in advance of the draft OPA.  Having reviewed all the districts in the 
Hospital Study Area, the Innovation District which encompasses the entirety of the OGDI lands is 
given the highest percentage at 65%, whereas all other districts have lesser percentages.  If the 
rationale for this percentage is based on the original vision for the OGDI innovation district, it must 
be made clear that the previous percentage was based on retaining the employment designation 
and amplifying jobs so as not to be considered a conversion under the Growth Plan.  Given the 
Regional MCR process and the redesignation to Urban Core, the rationale for this employment 
control is not longer appropriate.  More specifically, OGDI was assured by Town and Regional staff 
that employment control mechanisms were only necessary until the Municipal Comprehensive 
Review process and redesignation was completed.  In addition, the staff report states that each 
land use district has a specific employment threshold that must be met before residential uses can 
be considered.  This is an open-ended objective as there is no indication or certainty in the draft 
OPA, staff report or background studies as to how the Town intends to control this threshold as 
part of development applications. The Town needs to provide rationale as to why minimum 
employment restriction continue to be required for a mixed use designation such as Urban 
Core, what analysis the Town undertook to land at the differing percentages for each 
district, why OGDI’s lands within the Innovation District must bear the highest restriction, 
and how the threshold for employment is intended to be controlled. 

 
4. Section 26.6.2 of the draft OPA provides a site-specific restriction on the Phase 1 portion of the 

OGDI lands, limiting heights to a maximum of 15 storeys.  We object to this policy restrictions for 
a number of reasons: 1) The policy is redundant as the existing site-specific Zoning By-law already 
provides this height restriction; 2) Adding this policy will make it difficult to reconsider heights in 
the future as part of the evolution and build-out of the innovation district; and, 3) It is the only 
property subjected to a maximum height restriction.  We respectfully request that this policy 
be removed. 
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1) Land Use – While the preference would be for land use option 2 as it provides for urban core and urban centre 
uses which contemplate our client’s vision, clarification on what the permitted uses would be within these 
zones is needed. 

 
2) Parks and Open Space – While our preference would be Option 1, where the POPS is located central to the plan, 

there are general questions around why this is labelled Parks and Open Space when there are no public parks 
identified in the study boundary.   If the identified POPS are part of the parks and open space vision, and play a 
function in the green infrastructure of this node, it is only appropriate that they count toward parkland 
dedication. 

 
3) Roads and Blocks – Clarity is required on the status of proposed roads, as there is no indication of what would 

be public vs. private.  Our preference would be that it remain flexible to ensure the best development outcome 
is not encumbered by this restriction. 

 
4) Building Height – While Option 1 would be our preference, we are concerned that this study’s approach on 

height is limiting; reflecting the as of right height does not represent change or progress from a policy 
perspective.  My client’s vision called for heights in the 30 storey range which based on design principles can be 
transitioned from sensitive residential areas to the south or east.  These heights and densities are also critical to 
achieve a successful health sciences  innovation hub envisioned by the Town and my client. The proposed 
maximum heights should be increased to achieve this objective.  

 
Given my client’s land holdings represents a quarter of the study area, it would be beneficial to have a separate 
stakeholder meeting to discuss our concern. 
 
We look forward to hearing back from you on this matter. 
 
ThankͲyou 
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